

www.stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl secretaris@stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl Simon Vestdijklaan 27 4481 DM Kloetinge The Netherlands Telefoon: +31 113 212290 Kamer van Koophandel: 22058464

ANBI belastingnr: 8147.79.979

IBAN: NL83RABO 0 111 799 112

BIC: RABONL2U
Account holder name:

Stichting Netherlands Sri Lanka location Goes

NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 2015

A WORKING VISIT – ELSBETH AND TANJA

What a warm and generous welcome we received when we went to stay for two weeks in the Kelaniya orphanage!

It was a pleasure to be able to spend a number of days together with the sisters and the children. It made us feel as though we really belonged there! Eating, singing, doing chores, laughing and playing games... all we saw were happy and cheerful children who looked so well in their neat clothes. They also get more than enough healthy and tasty food with lots of fruit. It was so good to see that, thanks to the support of our foundation, they are doing so well... it made us so happy!







One of our visits was to their school, where we also received a warm welcome. It was good to see that everything was well organized and the children really loved it when we shot films and took photographs.

The girls from the orphanage can follow computer lessons and where necessary, extra lessons to keep them up with the others. They also receive support in dealing with the traumas they have experienced, which is quite often necessary. For this, a psychologist comes every week and dances, sings, draws and talks with the children. This is very important for their future development.

We also had some interesting discussions with the sisters – what a group of loving and cheerful people they are. They perform all their tasks without even a thought for themselves. We have a great deal of respect for them. During our visit, we also went to the other orphanages and it was nice to be able to spend some time there too.



The children have the whole month of December off and while we were there they started preparations for the Christmas festivities. The Christmas tree was decorated and we heard the girls singing Christmas carols. On the final evening of our visit, they had decorated the dinner table with candlelight and before we sat down to eat, the children presented a lovely Christmas play for us! What a wonderful way to spend our final evening.

Our farewell feast was very moving and we will not forget it easily.







...WHOEVER SAVES A CHILD SAVES THE WORLD...

ALMS GIVING:

A nice tradition in Sri Lanka is 'Alms Giving'. Whenever there is something to celebrate people like to share, like bringing something nice or even a complete meal to others less fortunate.

We experienced this tradition in two of the orphanages.

It was very memorable!



YASANTHI:

In the course of our working visit we saw that Yasanthi (who is recovering from heart surgery) was doing quite well. She had been back for a check-up and happily, everything was positive (although she still needs a lot of medication). It is also nice to see how the sisters and the other girls care for her. During the meal, at 8.00 pm every evening she has to take her medication. She always keeps a careful eye on the time... with the help of a nice wristwatch she was given as a present!

POWERPOINT PRESENTATIONS:



In recent months, we have had the pleasure of showing a number of Powerpoint presentations. For interested parties we would be happy to offer such a presentation.

These present aspects of the history, religions and way of life in the beautiful island of Sri Lanka... and of course, our three orphanages. Should you wish to organize a presentation at your school, association, church, service club etc. do not hesitate to get in touch with us. We will be happy to come and arrange one.

DONATIONS AND THE TAXMAN!

Since 2014 the opportunities for claiming tax allowance for donations have been altered. You can find more information on this subject on our website: www.stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl, or you can contact our treasurer.

WITH OUR BEST WISHES FOR A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR!





OUR SINCERE THANKS FOR YOUR DONATIONS, GIFTS AND SUPPORT DURING 2015!

With warm regards,



Sjaak de Looff, Chairman 0113-223373

voorzitter@stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl



Tanja Uitterhoeve-Geene, Secretary 0113-212290

secretaris@stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl



Theo Schouwenaar, Treasurer 0113-221725

penningmeester@stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl



Elsbeth Sanderse, Committee Member 0113-214816

bestuurslid@stichtingnetherlandssrilanka.nl





